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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, January 9, 2012

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Jessica Cummings, Service Area Code Inspector, Neighborhood & Business Services Code Enforcement


	25 members

1 speaker

2 CMPD officers

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:29pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming and informed everyone of a title change for Sgt. Jacquelyn Hulsey who is now Lieutenant Jacquelyn Hulsey, Charlotte-Mecklenburg Police Department Westover Division, Response Area 3 Commander.  Her email remains the same at jhulsey@cmpd.org and Lieutenant Hulsey is still in the same role at CMPD Westover.  

President Doss then turned the meeting over to CMPD RAC Lt. Jacquelyn Hulsey who stated that the neighborhood had been quiet except for a seasonal increase of crime along the South Blvd corridor involving thefts and robberies mostly in apartment complexes.  

Crime Report – CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz provided our monthly Crime Report covering the period from 12/09/2011 to 01/09/2012.
	09-DEC-2011
	5000 LONDONDERRY RD
	Residential Burglary
	Morning time frame, unknown suspect made entry into residence

	13-DEC-2011
	1400 MOCKINGBIRD LN
	Larceny-Other
	Known suspect stole a cell phone from residence

	24-DEC-2011
	4700 GILMORE DR
	Stolen Property
	Officers made a traffic stop and found stolen property in the vehicle

	27-DEC-2011
	4600 FAIRBLUFF PL
	Residential Burglary
	1200 – 1800 hrs time frame, possible known suspects took power tools from residence

	30-DEC-2011
	4900 HORTON CT
	Larceny from Auto
	License plate stolen – unknown time frame, unknown if this was the location of theft

	02-JAN-2012
	4800 GILMORE DR
	Other Criminal Charge
	Officers received a “check the welfare” call for an elderly woman and found that her care giver was not doing job properly, care giver was charged for adult abuse/neglect

	04-JAN-2012
	700 SANDRIDGE RD
	Other Non-criminal Incident
	Officers were called to check the welfare of child who drank bleach, child was checked by medic and no further treatment was necessary 

	07-JAN-2012
	1400 MOCKINGBIRD LN
	Residential Burglary
	Lap top taken, unknown time frame on theft – house has had numerous contractors in and out for repairs


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
Lt. Hulsey was asked to discuss the meeting at the Marion Diel Center concerning Bike Trails behind the Charlotte/Mecklenburg Treatment Center on Tyvola Road.   Lt. Hulsey indicated that the city is looking at leasing the property to Mecklenburg County for $1.00 per year so that the Parks and Recreation department can enforce rules and regulations currently used by the Parks and Recreation Department for other parks.  This has come about due to the upcoming Democratic National Convention and the fact that over the years people have used the property, which is owned by the city for bike trails and police more recently are receiving reports of other uses such as bow hunting, use by the homeless, etc.  Concern was also raised about the possible location of an entrance to this area; however, Lt. Hulsey is uncertain at this time as to the location of the entrance/parking but indicated this information would be included when confirmed in the “On The Beat” monthly newsletter.
Lt. Hulsey discussed the recent very large marijuana growing operation, which was investigated, in a joint operation between VICE officers and the Westover Division in the Montclaire III neighborhood. This investigation is discussed in more detail in Lt. Hulsey’s January edition of “On The Beat” newsletter.   A copy is posted on our web site if you are not on our e-mail list. 
A resident also expressed concern about traffic coming out of the Montclaire Elementary School at 5801 Farmbrook Drive.  Lt. Hulsey indicated that this school does not have an assigned police officer, however, if this continues to contact her and she would assign officers to monitor.    Apparently there is no stop sign coming out of the back parking lot. 
Another resident expressed concern that the city had come to her residence about the number of yard sales held in her yard.  Both CMPD and Code Enforcement indicated they had not been involved in this issue.  This is a zoning issue and the following information is provided for educational purpose.

Yard Sale Information for The City Of Charlotte:
Departments / Tax Collections / Business Taxes / Attic, Yard, Garage Sale Permit RESIDENTIAL ATTIC/YARD/GARAGE SALE PERMIT - A permit is required inside the City Limits of Charlotte when having a yard sale, attic sale, garage sale, or similar type of sale. The fee for this permit is $5.00 per day, payable by cash or money order only. The permit is valid only for the day or days issued and are not transferable (no rain dates). Only four (4) sales are permitted at any given name/address during one year.  The year begins 7/1/ and ends 6/30.  These type sales can be no longer than two (2) consecutive days. Where to purchase a Yard Sale Permit: A Yard/Garage/Attic Sale Permit can be purchased at either of these locations: Business Tax Collections Office  700 N. Tryon Street - Hal Marshall Services Center, 1st Floor Charlotte, NC 28202  Service hours 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday  or Mecklenburg County Tax Collector's Office  700 E. Stonewall Street - Robert L. "Bob" Walton Plaza, 1st Floor  Charlotte, NC 28202  Service hours 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday.
You can even now buy your permit online and print it at home. 
See this link for more details on Yard Sales. http://charmeck.org/mecklenburg/county/TaxCollections/BusinessTaxes/Pages/YardSaleLicense.aspx
President Doss, MPHOA President welcomed our New Code Enforcement Inspector Jessica Cummings

Ms. Cummings informed the group that she had left her business card on the table and could bring more if needed.  She indicated that from her travels through the Madison Park neighborhood that it is pristine.  She invited the members to contact her either at her telephone number (704-398-6767) or contact her e-mail at: jcummings@charlottenc.gov.

A resident who said she was disabled indicated that she had been given a “Blue Door Hanger” concerning her trash container being left on the street.  Ms. Cummings indicated that the “Blue Door Hangers” are warnings intended for informative purposes only and not citations. Per code residents have until midnight of the day of pickup to remove the containers from the street.  These are city of Charlotte Rules and not Madison Park rules.   Ms. Cummings said she normally allows until Friday before she issues the Blue Door Hangers to residents.  $50 fines can be issued for continued failure to remove can by midnight.   In this case even though the resident assumed that a neighbor had turned her in the inspector stated that indeed it was her that observed the violation from the field.   City Officials, CMPD, and Zoning can always take action based on field observations it does not always have to be someone calling 311 or going on line.  Ms. Cummings also noted that she often does not know who turns in possible violations to 311 because it is not required to leave a name or number.   She did say that when you do leave contact info it is helpful if she needs more specifics of an issue.  
Ms. Cummings stated that if you have a disability you could call 311 to have the city sanitation service handle the trash collection.  You will have to provide a doctor note to certify the disability.  

The following information is provided to aid those individuals with disabilities concerning garbage collection:

Disability Collection
If you are a customer with a disability or other physical limitation that does not permit you to roll the cart to the curb, click here or call 311 (704.336.7600) to discuss special arrangements for collection.

 

How To Prepare Garbage For Collection:
· Place the garbage cart at the curb by 6:30 am on your scheduled collection day.

· Bag all garbage before placing it in the garbage rollout cart. Items outside the rollout cart will not be collected.

· Please place the cart within 2 feet of the curb and with the handle facing toward your property. Do not block the sidewalk.

· Please allow 3 feet of space between collection items and other obstacles such as mailboxes, phone poles and vehicles.  

· Place the cart at the curb no sooner than the day before collection. The cart must be removed from the curb by midnight on the day of collection. A minimum $50 citation may be issued if you place the cart at the curb sooner than the day before collection or leave it at the curb past midnight on your collection day.

See this link for more details on Waste Management:  

http://charmeck.org/city/charlotte/SWS/CurbIt/Garbage/Pages/Home.aspx 

Holiday Social Thanks

We had a great Holiday Social last month.  Thanks to everyone that attended.  Sorry the CMPD reminder call did not go out a bit earlier.  The officer that does that for us got tied up and was delayed in getting it placed in the computer.    

Thanks to Diane Gunter and her family for taking on this event every year for the Neighborhood.  They always do a great job.  Thanks to the following for their contributions:

Ingrid Lachner, Bernice Ledford, Jo Ann and Don Means, Sue Valentine Plyler, Margaret Sexton, Martin Doss
We also thank all who stayed to help clean up.     Special Thanks goes to Ellen Stenstroum for taking the left over meats to Urban Ministries the following morning.   

We purchased just over $300 in gifts for our Angel Family at Pinewood this year.  Thanks to Cheryl Furr for helping President Doss gift wrap the items.  
Sidewalk Update

President Doss and the HOA board were a little disappointed and surprised to recently learn that CDOT had misinformed the community and the HOA regarding the sidewalk project and the planting strip. The HOA was not informed about the decision to not plant any trees in the planting strip after CDOT had always stated publicly this was part of the plan. The head of Transportation Committee David Howard and District Rep Andy Dulin, also informed President Doss, they were unaware of this change.  Andy had e-mailed the following on 2/4/2010 to the HOA Mailbox, Vivian Coleman with CDOT, and resident Karen Houston.  

From: Andy Dulin 
To: Karen Houston
Cc: Madison Park HOA "Coleman, Vivian" 
Sent: Thu, February 4, 2010 11:59:55 AM
Subject: RE: Murrayhill Sidewalk Project
Hello Karen,

Thank you for your input about the Murrayhill sidewalk project.

The planting strip has already been reduced from 6 ft to 5.

Anything less than that and we would not be able to plant trees during our landscaping.

I’m excited about the project and I’m glad that we will also be able to finish the short stretch in from to the school that for some reason has never had a sidewalk before.

If you would like to continue our conversation please call me on my cell.
Regards,

Andy Dulin

Note the strip was actually reduced from 8 to 6 then as mentioned above from 6 to 5 without explanation between the fall of 2008 and Dec. 2009.   No explanation was every provided. 
President Doss went on to say “The HOA board had agreed with the planting strip width on the current project because we were told that was the minimum widths to have trees grow by CDOT.  President Doss inquired why this change had not been communicated and strongly voiced his disappointment with once again not being able to believe what CDOT tells the community or really the residents.  This all said the sidewalk appears to be going in nicely and the portions that are installed look nice.  If CDOT had not misled the HOA board we would have been just fine with a 3 or 4-foot strip.  Matter of fact President Doss had even suggested in 2010 that CDOT just go back to the 4 foot original strip that was planned initially back in 2003 as a compromise for those that did not want any planting strip.  He went even further pointing out locations that had trees in 4-foot strips or less at the time.  The strips are nice but why have 5 feet if you are not going to plant in them.  You certainly don’t need them for our small roll cans.  In this case President Doss feels that CDOT staffs mislead him, council members, transportation committee members, and the HOA board and community on purpose.  The street does have a number of trees and it appears every care has been given to save almost all the trees, which is great.  We certainly do not need two trees per strip planted as has been done on some projects for sidewalks, but certainly where trees are coming out, or residents had no objections trees should go in if neighbors desire them.  Trees are to provide shade for those that walk.  President Doss is aware some folks don’t desire trees, but he has also spoken with a couple of property owners that expected trees even as recent as this fall.  They should have trees if they desire them in front of their homes.  One reason this needs to be done is you are not suppose to plant trees in the public right a way without a permit anyway per section 21.61 Trees Public Property and Right A Ways and rules under 21.62 Trees on Private property.  Both policies are posted on our web site under pages under heading trees.  If the city covers the cost of the trees that were initially in the plan then the residents wanting trees will not have to go that extra step or expense if they desire trees in the strip.” 

Jarrett Hunt Update School Effort News

Madison Park HOA director Jarrett Hunt, Kaye McGarrey - former School Board Member, and candidate Keith Hurley who ran for school board in 2010 but lost are currently working on documentation for a presentation to the Charlotte Mecklenburg School Board, and are also working to get a special meeting to make this presentation.  They will have further updates within the next couple of months.  President Doss also stated the more community support that we can show when the presentation is made the more seriously the School Board will take the presentation.  Even if this means You just show up and hold up signs.   School Board members need to know we are serious about this desire to be reassigned to Myers Park or South Meck for our high school assignment. 
National Night Out 8/7/2012  

Wynter Davis with Target Loss Prevention responded on Saturday 1/7/12 that “As the spring time nears, we start to talk about NNO plans and what each store plans on doing. I'm sure a few of the stores will pull together and support the Madison Park event. It is a great event and we enjoyed our time there.  I will be in touch in April or May once more details from HQ rolls in.”

Wynter Davis | Executive Team Leader-Assets Protection

One reason the MPHOA needs to firm up, as much in sponsorships and the collections of our dues is this event takes months to plan now.  It really is from one year to the next.  Residents of Madison Park can help us with this by paying your $20 dollar annual dues and helping us in our search for sponsors.  If you own a business, know of a business that might like to sponsor, or work for a business that might wish to become a sponsor have them or you contact us at Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com Subject Sponsor Opportunity.  The MPHOA tries to make the sponsorship a good package for all our sponsors i.e. the earlier a sponsor signs on the longer their logo add can run on our website.  All sponsors get to set up at our NNO Street party. Last year we had a large number of sponsors with some signing up the final week prior to the event.  We really need to know what we can spend far in advance so contracts can be inked out and items secured.  Hundreds attend our event. For specific details contact the MPHOA as soon as possible at madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.
Also entertainment slots are all open.  If you know of someone or a group that you think would be great to have perform have them contact us.  Last year we had a great line up with a variety of performers that donated their time and talents for the most part.  

The Madison Park HOA produces the largest NNO in Charlotte for our neighborhood residents and their friends.   It continues to grow in size each year.  With the right budget, support from our residents in paying dues, and the local business community the event can be even larger and better.  The MPHOA can plan this event but needs the $’s to make it happen.  

Business Litter

Every few months the HOA gets complaints regarding businesses that throw unwanted materials / advertisements out on our lawns and driveways.  President Doss inquired with Code Enforcement why this is being allowed and if perhaps it could be addressed under the sign ordinance rules in some way.    

This is part of the response from Walter Abernathy dated 12/6/11

“This issue has actually come up before and was studied at length by the city attorney’s office.  To make a long story short what you describe is not a littering or a chapter 10 violation.”
“Citizens wishing to be removed from the Observer advertising list may call Robin Ashley at 704-358-6172. In broader terms I’m certain that there are others that distribute these types of advertising.  We did get feedback that the direct citizen contact does work in getting folks off any distribution list.  I would suggest that as a good starting point, and one that is governed by individual preferences.  I will copy the city attorney’s office on this response in case they have more information to share. Thanks Walter “     

Walter C. Abernethy 

Assistant Director / Chief Operating Officer Neighborhood Development

President Doss went on to say: “Even though I appreciate Walter’s response the HOA and many of our neighbors will stand by our view that anytime someone is throwing unwanted materials out of their vehicle onto our lawns and driveways that this is littering!  That said if you don’t want those Observer Advertisements try the number provided by Walter.  If a business is advertising by throwing items in the public right a way it really is no different than the rules banning signs or placing anything in the public right a way or on city property.  There are certain constitutional rights for Churches and politicians and newspapers but President Doss does not see how any of those rights are being violated in the materials being thrown out by the businesses doing this.  If you subscribe to the newspaper you expect to have to pick it up at the curb.  These advertisements are not asked for and President Doss said he doesn’t expect trash to be thrown out in his yard or drive.  President Doss said he knows others of you agree as you have complained to him about this problem in the past for several years.  The Means family literally picked up grocery bags of the last items that were in plastic bags with stones thrown out in the neighborhood.  The ones they removed did not even reach the front yards or driveways, but ended up in the street.  We say this is clearly trash, which eventually will wash down the storm drains if not picked up.    President Doss said he went out of town and stopped his mail a few weeks ago to only return to find one of these things lying in his driveway.  This could have easily alerted someone that he was not home and caused him to be a target of a break in.” 

President Doss encourages residents to let the City of Charlotte hear you on this issue you if you are tired of it at pmumford@ci.charlotte.nc.us, wabernethy@ci.charlotte.nc.us, cwalton@ci.charlotte.nc.us,  District Rep. adulin1@carolina.rr.com, Your @ Large Council at cfallon@charlottenc.gov, bpickering@charlottenc.gov, info@davidhowardclt.com, MayorProTemCannon@gmail.com

This issue can come back up by council and something can be created to deal with it.    Perhaps in the past the wrong issue was studied.  This is more than just the Observer advertisements.  You can also contact the businesses telling them to stop doing it and you don’t appreciate them throwing trash out in your yards perhaps it will help.   

President Doss thinks this issue falls under State of NC 14-399 Littering Senate Bill 1014 which in part states:

(a) No person, including any firm, organization, private corporation, or governing body, agents or municipal corporation shall intentionally or recklessly throw, scatter, spill or place or intentionally or recklessly cause to be spilled, thrown or placed or otherwise dispose of any litter upon any public property or private property not owned by the person within this state or in the waters including any public highway, public park, lake, river, ocean, beach, campground, forest land, recreational area, trailer park, highway, road, street or alley see http://www.ncga.state.nc.us/Sessions/2001/Bills/Senate/HTML/S1014v9.html

Transit Station Area Multi Housing Meeting 12.14.11
President Doss attended a follow up meeting to the one he attended on 8/16/2011.  This was to go offer the draft (revisions to the housing policy).  The current version was written in November 2001.  This policy is dealing with just the area within ½ mile of the transit stops.  Madison Park is a bit unique in that it has both the Woodlawn and the Tyvola station in our Neighborhood Statistical Study area. 
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Major support provided by the

City of Charlotte Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund

Madison Central Park News Lisa Charde and Stacy Raynor sent the following information Prior to the meeting
1) The path is complete 2) the Eagle Scout Robert Deal completed the benches, birdhouses 

& School garden storage boxes.
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Don and Jo Ann Means – Incentive Based Inclusionary Housing – Citizen Advisory Group Meetings 

The City of Charlotte is pursuing various regulatory and financial incentives seeking to encourage private sector development of affordable house.  At an initial public meeting held September 15, 2011 staff from Neighborhood & Business Services and the Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning Department provided an overview of these incentive-based strategies.  A Citizen Advisory Group was then formed to address the regulatory strategies.  Regulatory strategies being considered include:

· Develop a voluntary single family zoning density bonus program - A density bonus allows for an increase in the number of dwelling units permitted over the otherwise maximum allowable density under the existing zoning district
· Amend ordinance to allow duplex units on all single-family lots - Current Zoning Regulations

· Duplex dwellings are allowed in R-3, R-4, R-5, and R-6 provided they are located on a corner lot and meet design criteria

· Duplex dwellings are allowed on any lot within R-8
· Amend ordinance to allow Accessory Dwelling Units to serve non-relatives - Currently, the ordinance allows for elderly and disabled housing along with guest houses and employee quarters
· Develop a voluntary multi-family zoning density bonus program 

This program does not, nor will it address the bottom 30% of truly homeless.  Future updates will be provided after each meeting.

For further information go to http://www.charlotteplanning.org/. and click on the “Incentive Based Inclusionary Housing Initiative” link on the right side of the page.
Park Woodlawn Area Plan
The city has formed a Citizen Advisory Group (CAG) process for the Park Woodlawn Area Plan.  The CAG process will consist of a series of meetings over a 5-6 month period (which began in December 2011 that will look more intensely at land use, transportation, community design and environmental issues impacting the Park Woodlawn area.  Updates will be provided after each meeting.   VP Means asked other directors if any of them would be interested in attending from Madison Park with her. 
Treasurer’s Report

Cheryl Furr, Treasurer, reported that the checking account balance as of today was $3,381.58  
· During November, we spent $181.55 on the Park Workday for donuts, coffee & the luncheon.
· During December, we spent $337.87 on gifts for the Pinewood Elementary family, $171.88 for our Christmas Party and she gave the church $75 for the 1st quarter (Jan. – Mar.) for our meeting room.  The payments to the church will be noted going forward as donations.   Wedgewood Baptist Church looks at our community meeting at their church now as part of their mission work.   We of course don’t wish as a community to increase their bills so we will help out with a quarterly donation to help offset any cost for electric and heating.   
 
Additionally, $1,441.70 remains in the CDOT Funds.
Membership:
 
As of today for 2012, we have 54 Paid Households (including an honorary membership for Susan Burgess in perpetuity).  Thanks to each of you for prepaying your 2012 Dues.  Dues are now dues for 2012. 
Madison Park HOA Roster of Paid Members 2012

	Last Name
	First Name
	Address

	Adler
	Brooke
	Prentice Pl.

	Akers
	Richard & Sarah
	Valley Forge Rd.

	Alston
	Eudora
	Faircrest Dr.

	Bender
	Andy
	Montford Dr.

	Burgess
	Susan
	Honorary Member in Perpetuity

	Burn
	Helen & John
	Milford Rd.

	Carland
	Chuck
	Fairbanks Rd.

	Chandler
	Christopher
	Ebb Pl.

	Charde
	Lisa
	Seneca Pl.

	Crutchfield
	Brian
	Farmbrook Dr.

	Dam
	Tuyet
	Tyvola Rd.

	Davis
	Ken
	Farmbrook Dr.

	Dopp
	Heidi
	Drexmore Ave.

	Doss
	Martin
	Londonderry Rd.

	Fleming
	Michael
	Montford Dr.

	Fortanbary
	Charles
	Cooper Dr.

	Furr
	Cheryl & Buddy
	Wedgewood Dr.

	Gimson
	Russell / Daneen
	Seacroft Rd.

	Gubbins
	Pat & Douglas
	Seneca Pl.

	Gunter
	Diane & Lamar
	Keystone Ct.

	Hengstman
	Jolanda
	Murrayhill Rd.

	Hensley
	Heather
	Bradbury Dr.

	Horan
	Rita & Jack
	Seneca Pl.

	King
	Susan & George
	Fairbanks Rd.

	Krueger
	Cary 
	Seneca Pl.

	Kurtz
	Walter
	Drexmore Ave.

	Lachner
	Ingrid
	Brockbank Rd.

	Lazo
	Saul Flores
	Tyvola Rd.

	Ledford
	Meredith
	White Oak Rd.

	Ledford
	Bernice
	Baker Dr.

	Loftin
	Laura & Jeffrey
	Currituck Dr.

	Magnasco
	Matt
	Murrayhill Rd.

	McCandlish
	Dee (Carolyn)
	Fairbanks Dr.

	McHale
	Madelon  & Peter
	Sandridge Rd.

	McLachlan
	James
	Seneca Pl.

	McRee
	Ruth
	White Oak Rd.

	Means
	Donald & JoAnn
	Murrayhill Rd.

	Moose
	Vivian
	Woodlawn Rd.

	Nguyen
	Nhon
	Tyvola Rd.

	Olsakovsky
	John & Deborah
	Londonderry Rd.

	Overcash
	Dana
	Murrayhill Rd.

	Perkins
	Linda
	N. Currie Dr., Sanford NC

	Plyler
	John
	Currituck Dr.

	Poole
	Gordon
	Murrayhill Rd.

	Posey
	Mildred
	Londonderry Rd.

	Raynor
	Stacy
	Seneca Pl.

	Reynolds
	Shepherd
	N. Tryon St., Suite 1600

	Rivers
	Barbara
	Seacroft Rd.

	Rogers
	Sharon
	Milford Rd.

	Root
	Erik
	Montford Dr.

	Sexton
	Margaret
	Wentworth Pl.

	Stenstrom
	Eric & Ellen
	Murrayhill Rd.

	Strickland
	Wendy
	Seneca Pl.

	Sweet
	Paige
	Longwood

	Tansill
	Ruth
	Murrayhill Rd.

	Todd
	Richard & Lynn
	Murrayhill Rd.

	Valentine-Plyler
	Sue
	Currituck Dr.

	Welton
	Douglas
	Murrayhill Rd.

	Whitesides
	Jean
	Farmbrook Dr.

	Wilson
	Lindie
	Faircrest Dr.

	Wootton
	Kathleen
	Seneca Pl.


Madison Park HOA Roster of Paid Members 2013

	Last Name
	First Name
	Address

	Burgess
	Susan
	Honorary Member in Perpetuity

	Krueger
	Cary 
	Seneca Pl.

	McLachlan
	James
	Seneca Pl.

	Strickland
	Wendy
	Seneca Pl.


If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt. 

You can also visit our web site and pay online through Pay Pal.  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
OPEN DISCUSSION / ISSUES / CONCERNS

There is a Winter Coat and Heavy Clothes Drive going on to assist the cold needy in the Charlotte area.  For more details you can go to the MPHOA website and click on the Discussions link.  Details of this drive along with contacts of the person making the request are on our site if you wish to consider making a donation.  
New Members/First Time Attendees – there were two first time attendees
We welcome all our new attendees. 
Adjournment

8:25pm










